
Golflands Campus Middle Years

Y10 English Reading National
Assessment  

13th June 

Y9 Stay at home

14th June
Y10 Stay at home- study day

15th June 
Y10 Maths National Assessment 

16th June
Y10 English Writing National
Assessment

19th June 
Y9 and Y10 Stay-at-home day 

20th June - OPEN MORNING 

21st June
Y9 Stay-at-home day

22nd June 
Y10 Stay at home day 

28th June - 2nd hand Unifrom
sales 

This newsletter is unashamedly a celebration of
the many sports we promote in our Middle Years.
As I write this a team of enthusiastic Year 7 and
Year 8 competitors are at Matamata Sports Camp
for a week of high-intensity events. In late August
our students get to go to AIMS games- commonly
referred to as the Junior Olympics of School sports.  
Well done to the Year 7 and Year 8 Rugby teams
who played some great rugby at the South Eastern
Zone tournament on Friday last week. Mr.Anthony
MacLeod reported that it was a 'great day of rugby
for our boys'. 
Below is a photo of Mia Henning one of our high-
performing gymnasts who achieved first place in
Rhythmic Gymnastics at the NZ Secondary Schools
Gympsots Championships. Well done Mia, we are
so proud of you.  
This newsletter has a round-up of the recent cross country. 

14 June 2023 

Upcoming Events
Kia ora Parents / Caregivers / Whānau



Please make every effort to join us
July 27th, 6.30pm Church Cafe 

159 Botany Road 
Gold coin entry 

Empowering our young people to be
discerning with what they access online

Save the date... Please join us ... 



We had a delightful sunny day with almost all our students being
able to participate in our Middle Years cross country event. A

massive thank you to the many parents who came out to support
students and esp. to Mr.Richard Wagener who provided

tremendous logistical planning and support to Mrs. Kim Borthwick
for a very well-run event. The teams' addition has enabled more

participation running than the individual event. 

Cross Country 



Cross Country = the mud run...  

Well done to everyone who competed





Courage is a learning behavior, and
character value and is the focus of our

assemblies this term. 









Congratulations
to our top

fundraisers for
the Shade sail

fundraiser. 



We are so proud of these top
ten fundraisers who secured

significant amounts of money
towards our fundraisings for

shade sails 



Top class totals- well done to our Junior Years! 

Mrs. Laura Vosloo and Mrs.
Sharlene Sampson- we

appreciate the hours of effort to
get this project off the ground.

Thank you so much! 

Prize incentive-
Mr Shane

Hutchinson and
Mr Anthony
Macleod got

slimed! 



Thank you to these generous sponsors who invested in our
shade sale fundraiser  





